
Beaver Dam Unified School District 

Board of Education Minutes 

 

February 14, 2022 

 

The Beaver Dam Unified School District Board of Education held a public hearing on the above 

date at the Beaver Dam High School.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President, 

Chad Prieve.  Board members present: Bev Beal-Loeck, Marge Jorgensen, John Kraus, Jr., Mary 

Kuntz, Lisa Panzer, Chad Prieve, Gary Spielman, and Joanne Tyjeski.  Board members absent: 

None. 

 

Ms. Malkovich, Director of Business Services, presented information on the Elementary and 

Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) III grant program. She explained that the district’s 

Safe Return to School Plan was completed as a requirement of the program, which is part of the 

third federal COVID-19 relief law that provides one-time funds for school districts.  The district 

will receive $3,273,044 in ESSER III funding and the funds must be used by September 30, 2024. 

She reviewed how the funds must be used and the district’s plans for use of the funds.  The district 

obtained feedback from all stakeholder groups via surveys, meetings, and this public hearing.  She 

reviewed the survey results in response to student needs and prevention and mitigation, along with 

planning considerations and a potential expenditures plan. 

 

Feedback was obtained from board members and members of the public who were in attendance. 

 

Tyjeski moved, Kraus seconded, to adjourn the meeting. 

 

The motion was adopted by unanimous vote and the meeting was adjourned at 6:29 p.m. 

 

              /s/            

Chad Prieve, President 

 

               /s/           

               Marge Jorgensen, Clerk 

 


